
Resolution – Special Joint Primary and Secondary Sector Council, 4 February 2022 
 
Victorian Government Schools Agreement 2022 
That the Joint Primary and Secondary Sector Council recommends to members the 
endorsement of the proposed Victorian Government Schools Agreement 2022 and the 
associated improvements. 
 
Accordingly Joint Primary and Secondary Sector Council authorises the cessation of the 
industrial bans, which are currently suspended. 
 
Joint Primary and Secondary Sector Council endorses the following ratification process: 
 
1. Ratification meetings will be held in the three weeks commencing Monday 28 February 

2022.  
 

2. The sub-branch delegate entitlement for voting will be one (1) delegate for every twenty 
(20) financial members (or part thereof) in the sub-branch. 

 
3. One delegate will be appointed by each sub-branch to cast their sub-branch vote(s) at 

one ratification meeting only. 
 
4. The requisite number of voting cards for each sub-branch will be provided to delegates 

at their ratification meeting. 
 
5. The resolution put to the meeting will be,  

 
“That the proposed Victorian Government Schools Agreement 2022, and associated 
improvements be endorsed”.   

 
That question shall be put without amendment. Delegates can lodge a vote either for or 
against that resolution by casting their voting cards in the ballot boxes provided.  
 

6. At each delegates meeting the votes for and against the resolution shall be tallied and 
reported to the Branch Secretary. Subsequent to the meeting, the voting cards cast for 
and against shall be forwarded in separate bundles to the Branch Secretary. 
 

7. The outcome of the ratification process will be determined by the combined votes of 
delegates from each meeting and shall be binding on the Union. 

 
In addition: 

• a bulletin be sent to all schools members informing them of the Joint Primary and 
Secondary Sector Council meeting decision and outlining key elements of the 
proposed agreement and associated improvements. 

 
• That the proposed agreement and associated improvements, and any related 

information be posted on the AEU website www.aeuvic.asn.au as soon as possible. 
 

• That the ratification meeting timetable, commencing Monday 28 February 2022, 
including details of dates, times and locations, will be forwarded to sub-branch 
representatives and posted on the AEU website as soon as it is finalised. 

 
Moved:  Meredith Peace 
Seconded: Justin Mullaly 

 


